
        
 

  
        

  
 

       
 

   
    

  
 

   
       

 
   

 

    

  

      

    

    

  
    

 
 

 

 
  

  
 

  
 
 
   

 

A5026 HOLWAY ROAD, FRON PARK ROAD AND WHITFORD STREET, 
HOLYWELL 

PROPOSED PROHIBITION OF WAITING AT ANY TIME AND BUS STOP 
CLEARWAY 

Statement of Reasons for Proposing to Make the Order 

A successful bid was made to the Welsh Government and as such Flintshire County Council have 
been successful in obtaining funding to implement substantial safety measures in the surrounding 
area of Ysgol Gwenffrwd and St Winefrides School. 

Flintshire County Council propose to introduce No Waiting at Any Time restrictions (double yellow 
lines) and a Bus Stop Clearway 7am-7pm Monday - Friday, in the roads as listed above. 

The Introduction of proposed No Waiting At Any Time restrictions, will improve safety for 

pedestrians and all road users through the removal of parked vehicles at key locations, whilst also 

improving traffic flow around Ysgol Gwenffrwd and St Winefrides Primary School. It will also 

ensure access is maintained for residents, prevent obstruction, maintain visibility at the junctions 

and ensure that the junctions are not obstructed by parked vehicles. 

The Introduction of a proposed Bus Stop Clearway, will address obstructive parking at this 

location, through the removal of indiscriminately parked vehicles within the school bus stop lay-by, 

thus improving safety for pedestrians and all road users. 

In the interests of road safety, the proposals are necessary to avoid danger to people or other 
traffic using the road or preventing danger arising. 

The proposals are detailed in the Public Notice and in the proposed Order. 

Katie Wilby, 
Chief Officer (Streetscene and Transportation), 
County Hall, 
Mold, 
Flintshire. 
CH7 6NR. 
Friday 22nd March 2024. 


